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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES COMMITTEE
EPIC/SUNCOAST HOSPICE – ST. PETE
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2019
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Holly Beaver, Chair, at 10:08 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Brandee Butler, Lisa Conder Daphne Dieudonne, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Members Absent: Alex Cario, Paula Delgado, Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Kamaria Laffrey
Guests Present: Lourdes Llorens
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for September 26, 2019 were approved (M: Szelag, S: Dieudonne).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Members expressed condolences for the family of Charlie Hughes, who was recently reported to be deceased. 

The Care Council met on October 2nd at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Action items included the approval of two new members. There was a guest speaker present to speak on HIV and ophthalmology, however, the beginning portion of the agenda took more time than usual, and the speaker had to leave before she could give her presentation. Care Council Chair, Nolan Finn, and Membership Committee Chair, Tonicia Freeman-Foster, introduced a new icebreaker activity. 

The Community Advisory Committee (CAC) reported that they are struggling to maintain consistent membership. Members are looking for new strategies to revitalize the committee so that it may serve its intended purpose. Kamaria Laffrey, Co-Chair, encouraged any interested members to attend the next CAC meeting to share ideas to help the committee.

In addition to recommending two new members, the Membership Committee presented proposed revisions to the bylaws. The bylaw revisions will sit on the table for thirty days and will be voted on at the November 2019 meeting.

The Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC) presented the Part B Expenditure Report. All spending is currently on track.

The Women, Infants, Children, Youth, and Families Committee (WICY&F) is currently planning their fall event. The event will be on November 20th at Metro Inclusive Health in Tampa. More details will be available at the next Care Council meeting.

The next Florida Comprehensive Planning Network (FCPN) meeting will be on November 19-21, 2019 in Tampa. The Community HIV Advisory Group (CHAG) will meet before FCPN on November 18th. The State HIV/AIDS Section is still debating redrawing the funding areas and this topic is expected to be discussed at the meeting. 

Finally, Care Council Chair, Nolan Finn, recognized the twentieth anniversary of the Care Council and baked cookies to share with all members, guests, and staff.



	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Lisa Conder shared an experience she recently had working in prevention. Lisa has been working under a five-year prevention grant and usually asks questions while doing testing to gauge knowledge, including things like, “how do prevent HIV?” Lisa stated that for the first time in four years working under this grant, she had a fifteen-year-old testing client mention Pre-Exposure Prophylaxis (PrEP).as a prevention method. 
Members discussed the roll out of Descovy, a newer HIV drug that has been approved for use as PrEP. Members believe Truvada will still be the more affordable PrEP option and will continue to be the option covered under public sources of funding, such as through health departments. Members discussed potential harmful effects from negative advertising about Truvada. Recently, there have been commercials advertising lawsuits against the makers of Truvada for rare adverse effects. Members fear that this advertising could result in public mistrust of PrEP and decreased usage. Members discussed problems with misinformation in healthcare, particularly around vaccines. 


	FALL EVENT PLANNING
	Members finalized details for the fall event. The event will be on Wednesday, November 20th from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM at Metro Inclusive Health in Tampa. Staff arranged a speaker from Bay Area Legal Services to speak about living wills and end of life affairs. 
Metro will be sponsoring food ordered from Boston Market. Help Us Help U will contribute dessert. Bernard Washington will handle music and Alex Cario will make centerpieces. The expected attendance is around 60. 



	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Bernard asked if other members are seeing an increase in clients testing positive for STDs. Members stated that rates of chlamydia especially seem to be going up. Members reiterated the importance of clients protecting themselves against STDs. Members noted that some doctor’s office only screen urine for STDs and do not swab other parts of the body. The health department tends to only test urine and may miss many infections because they are not checking other sites.


	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	Members stated they are waiting to see how changes to the ADAP program will effect clients. ADAP recently started a new contract with CVS Caremark Pharmacy so clients can have medications delivered to their home, instead of picking them up at the ADAP office.
The World AIDS Day Celebration in St. Pete will be on Saturday, December 7th from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM at the Center for Health Equity on 34th Street South. The flyer for the event was recently sent out. Anyone interested in being a vendor at the event or otherwise helping can contact Bernard for more information. The radio station 95.7 will be providing entertainment with Queen B as host. There will be awards given out, food trucks, giveaways, and health screenings. If any members know of any other World AIDS Day events, please send them to Bernard or the Pinellas Planning Partnership (PPP) email address (pppstpete@gmail.com). PPP is creating a master list of all World AIDS Day events across the Bay. 

Metro is having a fundraising gala in St. Pete on November 9th from 7:00 PM until 11:00 PM. There will be an open bar and Deborah Cox will be performing.



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:54 AM.
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